
TRACT 43497 - Portion of Block 69, Main Pass Area, Revised, Plaquemines 
Parish, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Block 69, Main Pass Area, Revised, together with any 
present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or islands formed 
therein, located in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, owned by and not 
presently under mineral lease as of October 9, 2013, from the State of 
Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at a the Southeast corner of Block 69, Main Pass Area, 
Revised, having Coordinates of X = 2,740,710.00 and Y = 214,972.00; thence 
West 10,535.00 feet along the South line of said Block 69 to its Southwest 
corner having Coordinates of X = 2,730,175.00 and Y = 214,972.00; thence 
North 1,843.00 feet along the West line of said Block 69 to the Southwest 
corner of State Lease No. 1278, as amended, having Coordinates of X = 
2,730,175.00 and Y = 216,815.00; thence along the along the boundary of 
said State Lease No. 1278, as amended, the following courses: North 75 
degrees 04 minutes 07 seconds East 155.24 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,730,325.00 and Y = 216,855.00; North 66 degrees 34 
minutes 17 seconds East 326.96 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,730,625.00 and Y = 216,985.00; North 57 degrees 38 minutes 00 seconds 
East 420.30 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,730,980.00 and Y = 
217,210.00; North 59 degrees 18 minutes 01 seconds East 372.16 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,731,300.00 and Y = 217,400.00; North 64 
degrees 08 minutes 53 seconds East 538.93 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,731,785.00 and Y = 217,635.00; North 65 degrees 22 
minutes 35 seconds East 528.02 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,732,265.01 and Y = 217,855.01; North 56 degrees 53 minutes 19 seconds 
East 274.59 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,732,495.01 and Y = 
218,005.01; North 25 degrees 12 minutes 02 seconds East 93.94 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,732,535.01 and Y = 218,090.00; North 03 
degrees 39 minutes 08 seconds West 235.48 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,732,520.01 and Y = 218,325.01; South 89 degrees 59 
minutes 58 seconds East 890.55 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,733,410.56 and Y = 218,325.00; North 51 degrees 07 minutes 12 seconds 
East 4,809.68 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,737,154.71 and Y 
= 221,344.00; North 15 degrees 18 minutes 47 seconds East 2,105.75 feet to 
a point having Coordinates of X = 2,737,710.82 and Y = 223,374.99; and 
North 31 degrees 16 minutes 21 seconds East 5,777.57 feet to a point on 
the East line of said Block 69 having Coordinates of X = 2,740,710.00 and 
Y = 228,313.12, said point also being a point on the Three Mile Line, as 
decreed by the Supreme Court of the United States, as determined by a 
Special Master appointed therein, in litigation styled United States v. 
State of Louisiana et al No. 9 Original, in 1975; thence South 13,341.12 
feet along the East line of said Block 69 to the to the Point of 
Beginning, containing 1,459.89 acres, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion 
thereof, if any, lying seaward of the line three nautical miles from the 
coast line of Louisiana, as said three mile line has been decreed by the 
Supreme Court of the United States, as determined by a Special Master 
appointed therein, in litigation styled United States v. State of 
Louisiana et al No. 9 Original, in 1975, all as more particularly outlined 
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on a plat in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on the 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
NOTE: This tract is located in an area designated by the Louisiana 
Legislature or the Wildlife and Fisheries Commission as a Public Oyster 
Seed Ground, Reservation, or area of Calcasieu or Sabine Lake. Proposed 
projects occurring in these areas will be evaluated on a case by case 
basis by Louisiana Department of Wildlife & Fisheries. Modifications to 
proposed project features including, but not limited to, access routes, 
well sites, flowlines, and appurtenant structures maybe required by the 
Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries. In addition, compensatory 
mitigation will be required to offset unavoidable habitat impacts. 
 



 3

 
Applicant: COMMON POINT RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
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Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1459.89 Tract Number: 43497 
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TRACT 43498 - Portion of Block 70, Main Pass Area, Revised, Plaquemines 
Parish, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Block 70, Main Pass Area, Revised, together with any 
present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or islands formed 
therein, located in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, owned by and not 
presently under mineral lease as of October 9, 2013, from the State of 
Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at the Northeast corner of State Lease No. 20906, said 
corner also being a point on the East line of Block 70, Main Pass Area, 
Revised, having Coordinates of X = 2,751,245.00 and Y = 221,412.29; thence 
along the boundary of said State Lease No. 20906 the following courses: 
South 89 degrees 40 minutes 55 seconds West 2,756.04 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,748,489.00 and Y = 221,397.00 and South 00 
degrees 41 minutes 12 seconds West 6,425.46 feet to a point on the South 
line of said Block 70 having Coordinates of X = 2,748,412.00 and Y = 
214,972.00; thence along the boundary of said Block 70 the following 
courses: West 7,702.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,740,710.00 and Y = 214,972.00 and North 13,341.12 feet to a point on the 
Three Mile Line, as decreed by the Supreme Court of the United States, as 
determined by a Special Master appointed therein, in litigation styled 
United States v. State of Louisiana et al No. 9 Original, in 1975, having 
Coordinates of X = 2,740,710.00 and Y = 228,313.12; thence along the 
boundary of said Three Mile Decree Line the following courses: along an 
arc with a radius of 18,240.60 feet and a center of X = 2,738,320 and Y = 
210,230 to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,745,585 and Y = 226,961; 
along an arc with a radius of 18,240.60 feet and a center of X = 2,738,938 
and Y = 209,975 to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,749,646 and Y = 
224,742; and along an arc with a radius of 18,240.60 feet and a center of 
X = 2,750,755 and Y = 206,535 to a point on the East line of said Block 70 
having Coordinates of X = 2,751,245.00 and Y = 224,769.16; thence South 
3,356.87 feet along the East line of said Block 70 to the Point of 
Beginning, containing 2,402.68 acres, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion 
thereof, if any, lying seaward of the line three nautical miles from the 
coast line of Louisiana, as said three mile line has been decreed by the 
Supreme Court of the United States, as determined by a Special Master 
appointed therein, in litigation styled United States v. State of 
Louisiana et al No. 9 Original, in 1975, all as more particularly outlined 
on a plat in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on the 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
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and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: COMMON POINT RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2402.68 Tract Number: 43498 
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TRACT 43499 - Portion of Block 71, Main Pass Area, Revised, Plaquemines 
Parish, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Block 71, Main Pass Area, Revised, together with any 
present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or islands formed 
therein, located in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, owned by and not 
presently under mineral lease as of October 9, 2013, from the State of 
Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at the Northwest corner of State Lease No. 20908, said 
corner also being a point on the West line of Block 71, Main Pass Area, 
Revised, having Coordinates of X = 2,751,245.00 and Y = 221,412.29; thence 
North 3,356.87 feet along the West line of said Block 71 to a point on the 
Three Mile Line, as decreed by the Supreme Court of the United States, as 
determined by a Special Master appointed therein, in litigation styled 
United States v. State of Louisiana et al No. 9 Original, in 1975, having 
Coordinates of X = 2,751,245.00 and Y = 224,769.16; thence along the 
boundary of said Three Mile Decree Line the following courses: 
Southwesterly along an arc to the right having a radius of 18,240.60 feet 
and a center of X = 2,750,755 and Y = 206,535 to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,759,837 and Y = 222,354 and Southwesterly along an 
arc to the right having a radius of 18,240.60 feet and a center of X = 
2,755,325 and Y = 204,680 to a point on the East line of said Block 71 
having Coordinates of X = 2,761,780.00 and Y = 221,740.52; thence South 
3,638.52 feet along the East line of said Block 71 to the Northeast corner 
of State Lease No. 20907 having Coordinates of X = 2,761,780.00 and Y = 
218,102.00; thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 20907 the 
following courses: West 1,685.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,760,095.00 and Y = 218,102.00 and South 3,130.00 feet to a point on the 
South line of said Block 71 having Coordinates of X = 2,760,095.00 and Y = 
214,972.00; thence West 571.00 feet along the South line of said Block 71 
to the Southeast corner of State Lease No. 20908 having Coordinates of X = 
2,759,524.00 and Y = 214,972.00; thence along the boundary of said State 
Lease No. 20908 the following courses: North 32 degrees 30 minutes 30 
seconds West 6,014.87 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,756,324.00 and Y = 220,065.00; North 66 degrees 40 minutes 43 seconds 
West 3,430.26 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,753,174.00 and Y 
= 221,423.00; and South 89 degrees 40 minutes 55 seconds West 1,929.03 
feet to the point of beginning, containing 1,075.70 acres, LESS AND EXCEPT 
that portion thereof, if any, lying seaward of the line three nautical 
miles from the coast line of Louisiana, as said three mile line has been 
decreed by the Supreme Court of the United States, as determined by a 
Special Master appointed therein, in litigation styled United States v. 
State of Louisiana et al No. 9 Original, in 1975, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of 
Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
the Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
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party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: COMMON POINT RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1075.7 Tract Number: 43499 
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TRACT 43500 - Portion of Block 75, Main Pass Area, Revised, Plaquemines 
Parish, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Block 75, Main Pass Area, Revised, together with any 
present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or islands formed 
therein, located in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, owned by and not 
presently under mineral lease as of October 9, 2013, from the State of 
Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at the Northwest corner of Block 75, Main Pass Area, 
Revised, having Coordinates of X = 2,748,750.00 and Y = 214,972.00; thence 
East 10,820.50 feet along the North line of said Block 75 to the Northwest 
corner of State Lease No. 19680 having Coordinates of X = 2,759,570.50 and 
Y = 214,972.00; thence South 2,893.81 feet along the West line of said 
State Lease No. 19680 to a point on the North line of State Lease No. 
20646 having Coordinates of X = 2,759,570.50 and Y = 212,078.19; thence 
along the boundary of said State Lease No. 20646 the following courses: 
South 89 degrees 58 minutes 58 seconds West 33.25 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,759,537.25 and Y = 212,078.18 and South 6,109.16 feet 
to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,759,537.25 and Y = 205,969.02; 
thence South 72 degrees 59 minutes 06 seconds West 4,405.07 feet to a 
point on the Louisiana Coastline, as decreed by the Supreme Court of the 
United States, as determined by a Special Master appointed therein, in 
litigation styled United States v. State of Louisiana et al No. 9 
Original, in 1975, having Coordinates of X = 2,755,325 and Y = 204,680; 
thence along said Coastline the following courses: Northwesterly on a 
straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,750,755 and Y = 
206,535 and Northwesterly on a straight line to a point on the West line 
of said Block 75 having Coordinates of X = 2,748,750.00 and Y = 
207,118.67; thence North 7,853.33 feet along the West line of said Block 
75 to the point of beginning, containing 2,292.49 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
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modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: COMMON POINT RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2292.49 Tract Number: 43500 
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TRACT 43501 - Portion of Block 1, South Pass Area, Plaquemines Parish, 
Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Block 1, South Pass Area, together with any present 
lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or islands formed therein, 
located in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, owned by and not presently under 
mineral lease as of October 9, 2013, from the State of Louisiana, the 
geographical area of which is more fully described as follows: Beginning 
at the Northeast corner of Block 1, South Pass Area having Coordinates of 
X = 2,748,750.00 and Y = 214,972.00; thence South 7,853.33 feet along the 
East line of said Block 1 to a point on the Louisiana Coastline, as 
decreed by the Supreme Court of the United States, as determined by a 
Special Master appointed therein, in litigation styled United States v. 
State of Louisiana et al No. 9 Original, in 1975, having Coordinates of X 
= 2,748,750.00 and Y = 207,118.67; thence along said Coastline the 
following courses: Northwesterly on a straight line to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,738,938 and Y = 209,975; Northwesterly on a straight 
line to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,738,320 and Y = 210,230; 
Southwesterly on a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,737,065 and Y = 210,155; Southwesterly on a straight line to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,734,900 and Y = 209,275; Northwesterly on a 
straight line to a point on the Western boundary of said Block 1 having 
Coordinates of X = 2,730,675.41 and Y = 211,194.08; thence North 30 
degrees 27 minutes 46 seconds West 1,018.37 feet along the Western 
boundary of said Block 1 to the Southwest corner of State Lease No. 988, 
as amended, having Coordinates of X = 2,730,159.12 and Y = 212,071.87; 
thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 988, as amended, the 
following courses: North 77 degrees 14 minutes 29 seconds East 308.50 feet 
to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,730,460.00 and Y = 212,140.00 and 
North 07 degrees 08 minutes 42 seconds East 2,854.16 feet to a point on 
the North line of said Block 1 having Coordinates of X = 2,730,815.00 and 
Y = 214,972.00; thence East 17,935.00 feet along the North line of said 
Block 1 to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion that falls 
inside of the Pass-A-Loutre Wildlife Management Area, that may lie within 
the above described tract, containing approximately 2,101 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
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or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
NOTE: This tract is located in an area designated by the Louisiana 
Legislature or the Wildlife and Fisheries Commission as a Public Oyster 
Seed Ground, Reservation, or area of Calcasieu or Sabine Lake. Proposed 
projects occurring in these areas will be evaluated on a case by case 
basis by Louisiana Department of Wildlife & Fisheries. Modifications to 
proposed project features including, but not limited to, access routes, 
well sites, flowlines, and appurtenant structures maybe required by the 
Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries. In addition, compensatory 
mitigation will be required to offset unavoidable habitat impacts. 
 

 
Applicant: COMMON POINT RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2101 Tract Number: 43501 
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TRACT 43502 - Portion of Block 74, Main Pass Area, Revised, Plaquemines 
Parish, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Block 74, Main Pass Area, Revised, together with any 
present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or islands formed 
therein, located in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, owned by and not 
presently under mineral lease as of October 9, 2013, from the State of 
Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at the Southwest corner of Block 74, Main Pass Area, 
Revised, having Coordinates of X = 2,763,508.00 and Y = 200,214.00; thence 
North 4,118.03 feet along the West line of said Block 74 to the Southwest 
corner of State Lease No. 6706, as amended, having Coordinates of X = 
2,763,508.00 and Y = 204,332.03; thence along the boundary of said State 
Lease No. 6706, as amended, the following courses: East 7,130.10 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,770,638.10 and Y = 204,332.03; 
Northwesterly on an arc having a radius of 10,875.00 feet and a center at 
X = 2,760,762.78 and Y = 199,777.51 to a point having Coordinates of X 
2,767,766.23 and Y = 207,878.14; and East 5,156.81 feet to a point on the 
Three Mile Line, as decreed by the Supreme Court of the United States, as 
determined by a Special Master appointed therein, in litigation styled 
United States v. State of Louisiana et al No. 9 Original, in 1975, having 
Coordinates of X = 2,773,283.04 and Y = 207,878.14; thence along the 
boundary of said Three Mile Decree Line the following courses: along an 
arc with a radius of 18,240.60 feet and a center of X = 2,755,325 and Y = 
204,680 to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,773,229 and Y = 201,192 and 
along an arc with a radius of 18,240.60 feet and a center of X = 2,755,178 
and Y = 203,815 to a point on the South line of said Block 74 having 
Coordinates of X = 2,773,059.62 and Y = 200,214.00; thence West 9,551.62 
feet along the South line of said Block 74 to the point of beginning, 
containing 1,257.79 acres, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion thereof, if any, 
lying seaward of the line three nautical miles from the coast line of 
Louisiana, as said three mile line has been decreed by the Supreme Court 
of the United States, as determined by a Special Master appointed therein, 
in litigation styled United States v. State of Louisiana et al No. 9 
Original, in 1975, all as more particularly outlined on a plat in the 
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates are based on the Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
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portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: COMMON POINT RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1257.79 Tract Number: 43502 
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TRACT 43503 - Portion of Block 75, Main Pass Area, Revised, Plaquemines 
Parish, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Block 75, Main Pass Area, Revised, together with any 
present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or islands formed 
therein, located in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, owned by and not 
presently under mineral lease as of October 9, 2013, from the State of 
Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at the Southeast corner of Block 75, Main Pass Area, 
Revised, having Coordinates of X = 2,763,508.00 and Y = 200,214.00; thence 
West 8,559.70 feet along the South line of said Block 75 to a point on the 
Louisiana Coastline, as decreed by the Supreme Court of the United States, 
as determined by a Special Master appointed therein, in litigation styled 
United States v. State of Louisiana et al No. 9 Original, in 1975, having 
Coordinates of X = 2,754,948.30 and Y = 200,214.00; thence along said 
Coastline the following courses: Northeasterly on a straight line to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,755,178 and Y = 203,815 and 
Northeasterly on a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,755,325 and Y = 204,680; thence North 72 degrees 59 minutes 06 seconds 
East 4,405.07 feet to a point on the West line of State Lease No. 20646 
having Coordinates of X = 2,759,537.25 and Y = 205,969.02; thence along 
the boundary of said State Lease No. 20646 the following courses: South 43 
degrees 31 minutes 18 seconds East 2,257.56 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,761,091.87 and Y = 204,332.03; South 1,053.00 feet to 
a point having Coordinates of X = 2,761,091.87 and Y = 203,279.03; and 
East 2,416.13 feet to a point on the East line of said Block 75 having 
Coordinates of X = 2,763,508.00 and Y = 203,279.03; thence South 3,065.03 
feet along the East line of said Block 75 to the point of beginning, 
containing 863.48 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: COMMON POINT RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 863.48 Tract Number: 43503 
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TRACT 43504 - Portion of Block 9, Grand Isle Area, Plaquemines Parish, 
Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Blocks 8, and 9, Grand Isle Area, together with any 
present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or islands formed 
therein, located in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, owned by and not 
presently under mineral lease as of October 9, 2013, from the State of 
Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at the Southwest corner of Block 9, Grand Isle Area 
having Coordinates of X = 2,457,659.89 and Y = 185,535.39; thence North 
13,545.91 feet along the West line of said Block 9 to a point on the 
Louisiana Coastline, as decreed by the Supreme Court of the United States, 
as determined by a Special Master appointed therein, in litigation styled 
United States v. State of Louisiana et al No. 9 Original, in 1975, having 
Coordinates of X = 2,457,659.89 and Y = 199,081.30; thence Northeasterly 
on a straight line along the said Coastline to a point on the Western 
boundary of State Lease No. 797 having Coordinates of X = 2,463,412.23 and 
Y = 200,140.50; thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 797 the 
following courses: South 2,977.50 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,463,412.23 and Y = 197,163.00; East 1,331.69 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,464,743.92 and Y = 197,163.00; and South 3,545.00 
feet to the Northeast corner of State Lease No. 21136 having Coordinates 
of X = 2,464,743.92 and Y = 193,618.00; thence along the boundary of said 
State Lease No. 21136 the following courses: West 4,402.92 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,460,341.00 and Y = 193,618.00; South 3,834.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,460,341.00 and Y = 189,784.00; 
and East 3,806.36 feet to a point on the Western boundary of said State 
Lease No. 797 having Coordinates of X = 2,464,147.36 and Y = 189,784.00; 
thence South 25 degrees 26 minutes 42 seconds West 4,705.01 feet along the 
Western boundary of said State Lease No. 797 to a point on the South line 
of said Block 9 having Coordinates of X = 2,462,125.87 and Y = 185,535.39; 
thence West 4,465.98 feet along the South line of said Block 9 to the 
point of beginning, containing 1,669.92 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
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Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: A portion of the tract contains the Grand Isle-9 artificial reef. 
Construction of structures and installation of pipelines within the reef 
boundaries is restricted. Oil and gas structures and associated 
appurtenances should be constructed at least 500 feet outside the 
artificial reef boundaries. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: BLANTON PETROLEUM CORP. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1669.92 Tract Number: 43504 



 26

TRACT 43505 - Portion of Blocks 10, and 11, Grand Isle Area, Jefferson 
Parish, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Blocks 10, and 11, Grand Isle Area, together with any 
present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or islands formed 
therein, located in Jefferson Parish, Louisiana, owned by and not 
presently under mineral lease as of October 9, 2013, from the State of 
Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at the Southwest corner of State Lease No. 20790 the 
having Coordinates of X = 2,445,510.00 and Y = 192,914.41; thence West 
2,608.15 feet to a point on the common block line between Block 10, Grand 
Isle Area and Block 11, Grand Isle Area having Coordinates of X = 
2,442,901.85 and Y = 192,914.41; thence South 1,658.45 feet along the 
common block line between said Block 10 and said Block 11 to the most 
Easterly Northeast corner of State Lease No. 20791 having Coordinates of X 
= 2,442,901.85 and Y = 191,255.96; thence along the boundary of said State 
Lease No. 20791 the following courses: West 3,979.02 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,438,922.83 and Y = 191,255.96; North 4,375.27 
feet to a point on the Louisiana Coastline, as decreed by the Supreme 
Court of the United States, as determined by a Special Master appointed 
therein, in litigation styled United States v. State of Louisiana et al 
No. 9 Original, in 1975, having Coordinates of X = 2,438,922.83 and Y = 
195,631.23; thence along said Coastline the following courses: 
Northeasterly on a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,442,901.85 and Y = 196,363.89 and Northeasterly on a straight line to 
the Northwest corner of said State Lease No. 20790 having Coordinates of X 
= 2,445,510.00 and Y = 196,844.13; thence South 3,929.72 feet along the 
West line of said State Lease No. 20790 to the point of beginning, 
containing 654.04 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: BLANTON PETROLEUM CORP. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 654.04 Tract Number: 43505 
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TRACT 43506 - Portion of Blocks 11, and 12, Grand Isle Area, Jefferson 
Parish, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Blocks 11, and 12, Grand Isle Area, together with any 
present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or islands formed 
therein, located in Jefferson Parish, Louisiana, owned by and not 
presently under mineral lease as of October 9, 2013, from the State of 
Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at the Northwest corner of State Lease No. 20791, said 
corner also being a point on the Louisiana Coastline, as decreed by the 
Supreme Court of the United States, as determined by a Special Master 
appointed therein, in litigation styled United States v. State of 
Louisiana et al No. 9 Original, in 1975, having Coordinates of X = 
2,435,522.83 and Y = 195,005.19; thence South 9,469.80 feet along the West 
line of said State Lease No. 20791 to a point on the South line of Block 
11, Grand Isle Area, having Coordinates of X = 2,435,522.83 and Y = 
185,535.39; thence West 3,910.93 feet along the South line of said Block 
11 to the Southeast corner of State Lease No. 20792 having Coordinates of 
X = 2,431,611.90 and Y = 185,535.39; thence along the boundary of said 
State Lease No. 20792 the following courses: North 3,982.63 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,431,611.90 and Y = 189,518.02 and West 
5,500.00 feet to a point on the East line of State Lease No. 18737 having 
Coordinates of X = 2,426,111.90 and Y = 189,518.02; thence along the 
boundary of State Lease No. 18737 the following courses: North 2,155.49 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,426,111.90 and Y = 191,673.51 
and West 5,347.10 feet to its Northwest corner, said corner also being the 
Northeast corner of State Lease No. 18738, having Coordinates of X = 
2,420,764.79 and Y = 191,673.51; thence West 2,164.79 feet along the North 
line of said State Lease No. 18738 to its Northwest corner having 
Coordinates of X = 2,418,600.00 and Y = 191,673.51; thence North 215.67 
feet to a point on said Coastline having Coordinates of X = 2,418,600.00 
and Y = 191,889.18; thence Northeasterly on a straight line to the point 
of beginning, containing 1,512.32 acres, all as more particularly outlined 
on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of 
Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
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Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: BLANTON PETROLEUM CORP. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       



 31

 

 
 
 

Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1512.32 Tract Number: 43506 


